
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL – TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER PROPOSAL 
 

THE HAMPSHIRE (VARIOUS ROADS, BISHOPS WALTHAM) 
(RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 1985 (VARIATION NO.3) ORDER 2021 

 
Winchester City Council as agents for Hampshire County Council proposes to make 
the above road traffic regulation order. The proposed Order is required to improve 
visibility and road safety. 
 
The effect of this order will be to introduce no waiting restrictions at two locations in 
Bishops Waltham as described below: 
 

1. The junction of Martin Street and Victoria Road.   
No waiting at any time (double yellow lines) is proposed on both sides of Martin 
Street at its junction with Victoria Road (on the south-east side for approximately 
17m and on the north-west side for approximately 15m), and on Victoria Road (on 
the southern side from approximately 8 metres north-west of its junction with Martin 
Street to approximately 11 metres south-east of that junction). There is a 
development of approximately 60 dwellings approved on Martin Street. The 
developer has already installed a layby to ensure better sight lines for traffic entering 
and exiting this junction. The proposed restriction will further improve visibility at this 
junction which will have increased traffic movements when the development is built 
out and occupied. 
 

2. Coppice Hill 
No waiting at any time (double yellow lines) is proposed on the south-west side of 
Coppice Hill extending either side of its junction with Saxby Road for approximately 
31 metres south-east of the junction and approximately 33 metres north-west of the 
junction.  This is to improve visibility splays at this junction which are restricted due 
to parked cars. The junction of Saxby Road and Coppice Hill is located within close 
proximity to a roundabout and therefore good visibility while using this junction would 
improve the safety of vehicles exiting Saxby Road. 
 
A copy of this notice, the proposed Order, affected Orders, statement of reasons and 
plans showing the location of the proposed restrictions, is available to view online at:  
https://winchester.citizenspace.com/engineering-transport/martin-st-coppice-hill-tro 
 
If you are unable to view these documents online they may be inspected, by 
appointment, at the City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester, SO23 9LJ. To make 
an appointment to attend the City Offices or alternatively to request copies of this 
documentation to be sent to you by post please telephone 01962 840222. 
 
Any comments supporting or objecting to the proposal, together with the grounds on 
which they are made, or any other comments must be received by Wednesday 21st 
April 2021. These may be sent to the undersigned by: 

 Completion of online consultation at 
https://winchester.citizenspace.com/engineering-transport/martin-st-coppice-
hill-tro  

 In writing to the undersigned below 
  

https://winchester.citizenspace.com/engineering-transport/martin-st-coppice-hill-tro
https://winchester.citizenspace.com/engineering-transport/martin-st-coppice-hill-tro
https://winchester.citizenspace.com/engineering-transport/martin-st-coppice-hill-tro


DATED:  24 March 2021  
 
Catherine Knight, Service Lead- Legal, Winchester City Council, City Offices, 
Colebrook Street, Winchester, SO23 9LJ 


